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A NOTICE TO: 

 
All Members of Lazonby Parish Council and to all Lazonby 

Parishioners. 
 

 

Date:  Friday 27th March 2020.  
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Due to the recent outbreak of Coronavirus the Parish Council will not be holding 
any Parish Council meetings for the foreseeable future. 
 
However, if urgent matters arise then the Parish Council will give delegated 
authority to the Chair, the Clerk and the Treasurer to deal with any urgent 
matters, and include the whole Parish Council when necessary.   
 
The Parish Council will also ensure that any decisions made are publicised on 
the Parish Council website and once meetings return decisions will be recorded 
in the Minutes. 
 
Finally, the Parish Council are co-ordinating a local community COVID response 
group to help the more vulnerable members of the community and parishioners 
in self-isolation.  Please contact Councillor Chris West on 01768 898425 or 
07973 788521 or email westy2@btinternet.com to either volunteer to help or if 
you need help. 
 
Please continue to practice social distancing and personal hygiene to help slow 
the spread of Coronavirus. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Rebecca Wyatt 
Clerk to the Council. 
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